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Calendar of Events 

 

Sunday, August 14 

8:00 am                 Worship 

  10:00 am                 Worship 

 

Tuesday, August 16 

11:00 am                Fiber Arts 

 

Sunday, August 21 

8:00 am                 Worship 

  10:00 am                 Worship 

 

Tuesday, August 27 

11:00 am                Fiber Arts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Office hours: Mon 12-3pm, Tues, Wed, Fri 9am-12pm, Thur 10-1pm 

 Resurrection Review 

Thirteenth Sunday 
after Pentecost 

 

Church Maintenance 
 

Anyone who has ever held a job understands the frustration that comes about 

when you are asked for information or to perform a task that your predecessor 

did not pass on in your training process, if there was a training process. In 

February, the Diocese asked our office for the confirmation information of a 

Parishioner from 1958. It took 6 months to find the documentation, which was 

less than 5 feet from my desk, but that I had never had a need to go through. 

Obviously, it was equivalent to finding a pot of gold when I finally did. 

 

Over the last 5 years, I have had the privilege of working with many members 

of this church, who have dedicated numerous hours of their lives to fulfilling a 

Vestry position here. Each of these people have also had similar struggles of 

learning what their position entails in a short amount of time. Unfortunately, 

even though each person has added new value to these positions, we have also 

lost information from previous seat holders, which could have prevented 

recreating the wheel.  

 

For this reason, we are sending out a call to our church veterans for help. Your 

wealth of knowledge is important to us, and the future of our church. If you 

have ever had a part in repairing, replacing, maintaining, inspecting, or even 

tweaking an item at the church (boilers, furnaces, sprinklers, dishwashers, 

stoves, etc, etc) we would like you to help us, by jotting down your information 

so we can create a trail of knowledge for future members. Currently, our 

wonderful Jr. Warden, Dave Newton can come to the office and pull a file on 

our fire system which provides him with information on when an inspection 

was completed, what needed to be fixed, what was fixed, and how much  it 

cost.  Wouldn’t it be nice to have a file like this for as many things as possible, 

at the church or office? 

 

Hopefully this information will help prevent our next seat holders from 

wondering what happened, and allow us to be able to focus more on how we 

can prepare or prevent future issues from occurring.  

 

If you have information you can share, no matter how big or small, please feel 

free to contact the office 509-926-6450, office@resurrectionspokane.org or 

pass the information along to Dave Newton. 

 

Thank you for your help, 

 

Jill Lowe 

Office Administrator 

 

 
 

mailto:office@resurrectionspokane.org
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Outdoor Worship 

Get your squirt guns read!! On Sunday  
August 21st we will be holding our 2nd  
Outdoor Worship Service, but this time it will be 
in our own backyard. We will follow the service 
with a picnic lunch, please bring a dish to share. 
 

Help Wanted 

Junior Warden needs helpers for mowing the church grounds and cleaning the church. Both are  

great ministries and do not take much time.  Contact Dave 251-0085 

 

 Pulpit Exchange 

  On Sunday August 28 we will begin our 
  Pulpit Exchange with our Tri-Parish 
members. We will begin by welcoming Pastor Matt 
Larsen from Advent Lutheran church, while Rev. 
Linda presides at St. Mary’s. On September 4th, our 
Pulpit Exchange will continue with us welcoming 
Father Pat Kerst, while Rev Linda presides at 
Advent Lutheran church. 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

 The office will be closed August 15- 29. The office will open again on August 30. If you have a question or 

concern, that you would normally call the office about, please contact Nola Combs 891-7647 or Linda 

Bordwell 638-7015 and they will contact the appropriate party or provide you with the information you need. 

Start Up Sunday/Grandparents Day 

September 11th. We will celebrate Start Up 
Sunday, as well as Grandparents Day. The plans 
are in the works, but we need your help. Please 
bring in pictures of your grandchildren, 
grandparents, or even just a happy moment 
you appreciated at Resurrection. If  
you would like the picture back  
simply put it in an envelope with 
 your name “Please return” on the  
outside. 

Join us on Saturday, August 27 at 
1pm as we celebrate the life our 
much loved parishioner JoAnn 
Ableman. 

Flashback 

Coffee Hour Sign-Up 

The sign-up sheet for coffee hour is on the  

Welcome table. We have been blessed to have  

the same families signing up now on numerous 

occasions to keep this going. Let’s give them a weekend 

off. We are looking for new families to help out, or a 

couple families to host one coffee hour. If you would 

like to volunteer for one Sunday, or simply bring in an 

item to share, please sign up. If you have questions they 

can contact Rose at 499-5087 

 

Need a Helping Hand? 

If you have a need for a meal to be brought to 
you, if you are ill or in crisis, please contact  
the Daughters of the King. Nancy Dube’ at  
928-3374. 
 

     New to Our Church? 

       If you are new to our church, we’d like to get 
to know you more and make sure you are receiving 
important information about the church events. Please 
feel free to contact the office and let Jill know you would 
like to subscribe to the newsletter. 509-926-6450 
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  Assisting with Worship 
August 14 

SubDeacon:  
            8am:                John Sahr 
           10am:     John Richardson 
 
LEM:    8am:               Pat Munts 
            10am:              Carol Allen 
 
Lectors:    
            8am:           Roger Barenz 
           10am:             Craig Crago 

Acolytes:         Brooke & Tristan 
Geffrey-Bowler 

 
Ushers:                         Tim Lape 

Scott Oakshott 
 

Altar Guild:              Barb Crago 
Diana Heimerdinger 

 

Counters:            Karen Gertson 
Merry Young 

Rev. Linda Bartholomew 

Lbartholomew1951@gmail.com 

         Office Hours: By Appt only. 

Sr. Warden: Martha Sherwin  

pfsherwin@yahoo.com / (509)979-2204 (h) 

Pastoral Care: Linda Bordwell 
(509) 466-6631 (h) 

     (509) 638-7015 (c) 

CONTACTS 

Cleaners Schedule 
 
Aug 16 –Aug 31 
   A    Catherine Yajko 
         Kelly Heck 
 
    B  Jeremy Armstrong 
        Dave Newton 
 

Sept 1 –Sept 15 
   A   Dave Newton 
         Gayle Gagnon 
 
    B  Nils Wagenhals 
        Pam Wagenhals 
 

FREE Summer Meals for all children 

 Summer Meals are offered at no cost to all children and teens age 18 

and younger:  No registration required   Do not need to be a student of 

the West Valley School District to participate  Adult meals are available 

for purchase 

 Summer Meals will be served at:  

 West Valley High School   Centennial Middle School  

8301 E Buckeye     915 N Ella  

Monday – Thursday     Monday – Thursday  

June 20th – August 25th    Breakfast 8:30 -10:30 am  

Lunch 11:30-1:00 pm     Lunch 11:30-1:00 pm 

 

Ness Elementary School  
9612 E Cataldo  

Monday – Thursday  

June 20th – August 25th  
Breakfast 8:30 -10:30 am  

Lunch 11:30-1:00 pm 

 For questions or more information please call:  

West Valley School District #363 Nutrition Services at (509) 232-6092 or 

visit the Nutrition Services web page at wvsd.org 

  

World Relief Volunteers Needed 

 We are looking for someone who may be available to teach  
ESL classes that focus on citizenship vocabulary. These classes  
will take place Tuesday mornings, 9-11AM, beginning in  
September and ending in the Spring. Some experience teaching or 
knowledge of teaching English can be useful, but is not required. Classes 
will take place at the world relief office, students are refugees who have 
been here for five years and are studying in preparation for passing their 
citizenship test. 

If you can help please contact Kaitlyn Coakley at 509-321-1863 or 
kcoakley@wr.org 

 

mailto:pfsherwin@yahoo.com
tel:%28509%29%20232-6092
http://www.wvsd.org/
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Episcopal Church of the Resurrection 

15319 E 8
th

 Ave 

Spokane Valley, WA 99037 

509-926-6450 

office@resurrectionspokane.org 

  

  

 

Lessons for August 14 
 

 

FIRST LESSON: (Isaiah 5:1-7) The prophet sings a sad parable about 

God’s vineyard, Israel, and the destruction which must now come upon it. 

 

PSALM: (Psalm 82) God pronounces judgment on the heavenly beings 

who have failed to defend the weak and the poor. The people call on God 

himself to judge and rule the earth. 

 

 

SECOND LESSON: (Hebrews 11:29-12:2) In a long list of biblical 

heroes, we find examples of trust in God that enabled them to face the 

trials of life faithfully. In addition to this “cloud of witnesses,” we have 

Jesus, the perfect model of faithful endurance. 

 

 

GOSPEL: (Luke 12:49-56) Jesus foresees difficult times ahead: his own 

ordeal and the necessity of division even within families. 

Church Leadership 

Bishop 
The Rt. Rev. James E. Waggoner Jr. 

 

Priest        Rev. Linda Bartholomew 

Sr. Warden           Martha Sherwin 

Jr. Warden                Dave Newton 

Finance                     Chuck Schmitz 

New Members           Merry Young 

Worship                           Pat Munts 

Community Life         

Education                Scott Oakshott 

Youth Minister         Maura Buzby 

Outreach                        Carol Allen 

Communications    Richard Chan 

 
 

Please send all correspondence 

(especially monetary) to: 

 

PO BOX 14771 

Spokane, WA 99214 


